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Agenda Item 7a (Information) 
 
 
 
TO:    Local Agency Formation Commission 
 
PREPARED BY: Brendon Freeman, Executive Officer 
 
MEETING DATE: April 4, 2019 
 
SUBJECT: Consultant Update on Countywide Water and Wastewater 

Municipal Service Review 
 
 
BACKGROUND AND SUMMARY 
 
This report is for information only.  
 
On November 15, 2018, the Commission entered into a contract with Policy Consulting 
Associates (PCA) for professional services to prepare the scheduled Countywide Water 
and Wastewater Municipal Service Review (MSR). The scope of work approved as part of 
the contract is included as Attachment One. 
 
As part of this item, the Commission will receive a verbal update on the Countywide Water 
and Wastewater MSR from Ms. Jennifer Stephenson, representing PCA. The Commission 
is invited to discuss the update and provide feedback to staff and PCA. 
 
Notably, PCA developed a project-specific website to provide opportunities for ongoing 
interaction with the subject agencies and members of the general public. The website is 
available online at https://sites.google.com/pcateam.com/napamsr/home. It is anticipated a 
comprehensive-format draft report will be presented for discussion on December 2, 2019, 
with a final report to follow on February 3, 2020. 
 
 
 
 
ATTACHMENT 
 
1) Scope of Work for Countywide Water and Wastewater MSR (Exhibit “A” to Contract with PCA) 
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